
West Boylston Council on Aging Meeting Minutes 

August 26, 2010 

All Board members present, Associate member Nancy Barakian and Fran McHugh absent. 

Meeting was called to order at 6:00PM by Janice Ash.  Janice recognized visitor in audience, who 

introduced himself as Robert Chisholm, who stated he was here to observe, and thought he might be 

interested in an upcoming topic. 

 

Meeting minutes for June 10th meeting were reviewed,  motion was made by Ed Philbin and seconded 

by Chuck Hudson; no discussion, all in favor. 

 

Marcia proceeded with the Director’s report;  Managing for results numbers stable, although Marcia 

stated number for August will be down, al lot of people away, and a lot of doctors away.  Also, many 

people do not want to go out in the heat!  Marcia reviewed upcoming programs for the rest of the 

month.   

Marcia presented a letter to the Board, which she was ask to write to a resident;  A motion was made by 

Chuck Hudson and seconded by Janice Myers to send the letter to the resident as written, no discussion, 

all in favor. 

Marcia reports that the van drivers had complained of difficulty seeing cars coming down Maple St., 

when exiting 87 Maple St.  There is a large ½ dead tree blocking the view of cars coming North down 

Maple St.  Marcia requested the Board approve writing a letter to the Board of Selectmen, asking for the 

removal of the tree, since it is a danger.  Motion made to have Marcia write a letter to the Selectmen 

asking for removal of this tree.  Motion seconded by Diana Engelbart, no discussion, all in favor. 


